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Dear Parents and Carers,
Please take a note of relevant dates and information.
PROGRESS OF BUILDING WORKS
Thanks for your patience whilst the works to improve our school continue. Next Friday marks an important milestone as work to the main building is completed and work moves up to the second floor of the tower.
We have also had a projector and screen installed which will greatly enhance assemblies and presentations in the hall.

STAFF CHANGES
We welcome Mrs McGill as our new, permanent janitor and Mrs Davies who will start as our new Thursday Classroom Assistant next week.
COMMUNICATION CHANNELS

We continue to post copies of letters and documents on the school blog. This is accessible via https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/nl/muirhouseps
If you google Muirhouse Primary you should be able to access it.

SeeSaw app is in use and if you are experiencing any difficulties with this, please let your child’s class teacher know by phoning the school or sending in a note.
Twitter is also used on a regular basis.

If you have any concerns you would like to discuss with staff, please contact the school. Due to limited time being available, it is not always possible to meet everyone in person, but we will endeavour to get back to you in some way as quickly as possible to resolve any issues you have, in a timely and manageable manner.

PARENT PORTAL
The Parent Portal is open for parents to sign up to. Please make every effort to sign up to this so that you can access services as they are added.  The annual data check is already available to complete via the portal. It is important that this is done so that the school has up to date contact details for all pupils.

Instructions on how to sign up have been issued twice and are posted on the blog.

PARENTS IN PLAYGROUND

Thank you for co-operating with this policy which has been put in place recently. Your continued co-operation is appreciated.

PARKING AND DROP OFF

Due to congestion and limited space, parents are reminded to refrain from dropping children off in the school car park. There have been occasions when teachers and other staff could not get into the school in the morning.
UNIFORM

This was included in the last newsletter but it is worth a reminder.

There are many versions of our uniform; polo shirts, shirts and ties, cardigans, pullovers, sweatshirts, tank tops, school dresses and school trousers, skirts and pinafores. Grey and black trousers/skirts/pinafores have both been considered acceptable up until now and will continue to be, however if buying any new trousers, skirts or pinafores you are asked to get grey whenever possible. It is appreciated that this can be more difficult in bigger sizes. Likewise blue shirts are preferred. To keep variations limited, royal blue jumpers and cardigans are preferred as they are the same as the sweatshirts and school branded cardigans. This information is being clarified in case anyone is buying new items throughout the rest of this session. Please do not replace anything you already have- no child will ever be prevented from joining in on account of the colour of their uniform.
ATTENDANCE
Whilst it is understandable that children will be ill from time to time and cannot attend school, it is essential that every effort is made to send your child to school whenever possible.

100% attendance gives your child the best chance of success and ensuring their full potential is achieved.

90-95% attendance makes it harder to achieve full potential and secure the best possible outcomes.

75-85% attendance impacts significantly on learning and progress which can lead to poorer outcomes in achievement, wellbeing and social and emotional development.

Less than 75% attendance is completely unacceptable and is sure to impact significantly on progress, achievement, wellbeing and social and emotional development.

If a child has 90% attendance, they will have the equivalent of half a day off per week, 18 days off per year, 247 days off over their school career of 12 academic years, equivalent to over 1 year of lost education.

Family engagement is essential to ensure our learners achieve their potential. Please send your children to school every day and on time.

CLUBS

We have a number of lunchtime and after school clubs running. Lunchtime take up is good, but after school is variable. It is appreciated that many children are busy after school but you are asked to encourage your child to take up these opportunities.

Basketball for P6-7 on Mondays? Has a particularly poor take up.

FOOTBALL 

There are a huge number of children keen to represent the school. Those who attend football club on a regular basis and those who demonstrate the values of the school will be given priority in the selection process.

HARVEST ASSEMBLY

P5 gave an excellent performance at this event. Thanks too for your generous donations to the foodbank.
DEVELOPING THE YOUNG WORKFORCE

Our pupils learned a great deal about the world of work and the skills required during this week. Thank you to all the organisations and parents and carers who contributed to this successful week.
OFFICIAL OPENING OF MUGA

The MUGA at St Brendan’s site officially opened on the 8th November. This facility will be used by both schools and will enhance our provision for outdoor activity. It is also an excellent opportunity to extend opportunities for the families from both schools to work in partnership and develop positive relationships.
INTERGENERATIONAL WORKING

In a further joint initiative, pupils from both Muirhouse and St Brendan’s have begun working with more senior members of the community at the lunch club in the ISA money centre on Tuesday mornings 11-12. Pupils from both schools play games old and new with the members of the lunch club. They have formed a choir and will practise weekly and perform to the lunch club on 12th December. The school is closed for the General Election on this day but we are looking into preserving this event. More news will follow.
CROSS COUNTRY EVENT
Pupils did very well in this event, both in terms of results and in demonstrating excellent behaviour, resilience and team spirit.  Very many children have qualified for the finals in March. There will be a further opportunity for qualification in February.
SPONSORED FUN RUN
Despite the miserable weather, the pupils completed their runs and thanks to your amazing generosity, we have raised £    so far!
This will be used to fund transport for our many trips and events. Buses are extremely expensive and this will help greatly. If funds permit we would also like to add to our i-pads.
HALLOWEEN DISCO
Thanks to the Parent Council for running this very popular event.

RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOLS OPEN MORNING

Those who were able to attend really enjoyed this event and were very interested in what the children were learning. This event was advertised in the previous two newsletters and reminder texts were sent. Please take a note of dates when they are first advertised so that you do not miss out on any future events.
FINANCIAL EDUCATION WORKSHOPS

These are arranged for P5-7 on Thursday 14th November.
HOLISTIC THERAPIES

The Health and Wellbeing Hub is providing 3 free sessions of holistic therapies for pupils in the afternoon nurture group. Could the relevant parents and carers please look out for the consent form and return to ensure your child benefits from this excellent opportunity. The first session is scheduled for 14th November.
CHILDREN IN NEED
This is Friday 15th November. It will be a non-uniform day. Pupils may wear any Children in Need clothes and accessories they may have. We are conscious of your recent generosity, with our sponsored run, so rather than put any financial burden on families, we are not doing any other fundraising, other than requesting a suggested donation of £1 for the non-uniform day. This will of course go to Children in Need.
IN-SERVICE DAYS
The school will be closed to pupils on Monday 18th November and Tuesday 19th November for in-service day training.
ROAD SAFETY WEEK 

Wednesday 20th November –Friday 22nd November

Various activities are arranged for pupils to enhance their understanding of road safety issues.
TASTER MORNING AT CVHS

The date of these mornings was put back a week to accommodate schools who were going to Kilbowie. They are now Thursday 21st November and Friday 22nd November. As placing requests etc have not yet been processed, all P7 pupils are welcome to attend this event. 
PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

Tuesday 26th November 7pm at the ISA Money Centre.
P4/5 CHRISTMAS FAMILY EVENING

Pupils in P4/5 will be inviting their families to come along at 6.30pm on Thursday 5th December to purchase Christmas crafts, enjoy some festive refreshments and hear some Christmas songs.
GENERAL ELECTION-POLLING PLACE- THURSDAY 12th DECEMBER
The school is being used as a polling place and will therefore will be closed to pupils on this day.

NATIVITY

P1 and P2 Nativity 9.30am and 6.30pm on Tuesday 17th December. It is hoped that most, if not all P1 and P2 will perform in this show. If you know that you will not make the evening performance please let the teacher know asap so that alternative plans can be made for missing parts.

VISIT TO REDBURN, CARE HOME IN WHITBURN
Singers from P3 will visit Redmill Care Home to perform Christmas songs on the morning of Thursday 19th December. 

CHRISTMAS PARTY DATES

All P2s and P3s- Wednesday 11th December

All P1- Friday 13th December

All P4s and P5s-Monday 16th December

All P6s and P7s- Tuesday 17th December

All parties will take place in the afternoon. Pupils are welcome to go home for lunch to get ready, but if this is not possible, pupils can either wear their party clothes all day or bring their party gear to change into. If choosing this option, please ensure that all clothing is labelled with your child’s name.

Thursday 19th December-School stops for Christmas holiday at 2.30pm.
School reopens on Monday 6th January 2020.

Thanks to everyone for their ongoing support and good will. As the last newsletter for the year, we wish you all the best for the festive season when it comes and for 2020.
Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews, 

Head Teacher

